
 
 

LIVERMORE AREA RECREATION AND PARK DISTRICT 
 
 

PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

THURSDAY, MAY 9, 2019 
11:00 A.M. 

 
Robert Livermore Community Center 

4444 East Avenue, Livermore, CA 94550-5053 
West Wing Conference Room 

 
 
Committee Members Present:  Chair Palajac, Director Wilson  
 
Staff Present:   Mat Fuzie, Patricia Lord, Jeffrey Schneider,  

Jill Kirk, Jessie Masingale, Robert Sanchez,  
Linda VanBuskirk   

 
Public Present:   None 
 
1. Call to Order:  The meeting of the Personnel Committee was called to order at 

11:00 a.m. 
 

2. Public Comment:  There was no public comment.  

 
3. Salary and Benefits for FY 19-20 Operating Budget: (action) 

The Committee reviewed and discussed the staff report given by Administrative 

Services Manager Jeffrey Schneider.  In preparation for the upcoming budget 

workshop, Staff recommended changes to the salary schedule structure, including 

creation of uniform step sizes at 5%, moving to five steps for each job classification, 

and the introduction of salary ranges.   

 

ASM Schneider handed out a schedule to the Committee for discussion which 

summarized how the District compares vs. median market value vs. average. (see 

“View of Current Survey Data: LARPD Supervisor/Similar Roles” attached.)  Staff 

recommended a new set of salary ranges for supervisory roles to get closer to 

market value.  

 Staff to address minimum wage and compaction in relation to the 
minimum wage.  

 
ASM Schneider handed out an email to the Committee for discussion which showed 
the latest data from the Bureau of Labor Statistics measure for the San Francisco 
Bay area.  (see “COLA Data Points – Survey Completed…” attached.)  
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 The Committee expressed support for raising the minimum wage to $15 to 
get ahead of the impending minimum wage increase.   
 

 Staff will consider the financial impact of the possible move to the $15 
minimum wage and will present its analysis to the Finance Committee, 
then to the Budget Workshop.  

 
The Committee stated that the salary schedule, with adjustments as discussed, 
seems equitable and fair, while acknowledging staff’s need to further assess the 
financial implications of the salary structure under consideration.   

 
4. Matters Initiated:   

a) GM Fuzie reported that a disciplinary matter is moving through the system and 
will result in termination.        

 
b) ASM Schneider reported that the implementation of KRONOS is moving along. 

Staff is in the midst of a parallel test with the new system for time reporting 
along with the manual effort.  The new system will go live with the first pay 
period in June.  Feedback received has been very good.   

 Staff to give a demonstration to the Committee at the next meeting, 
scheduled for June 13.  

 
5. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 11:58 a.m. 








